Air Freight Support Package Q&As

Which airlines will be involved?

· The scheme will be open to all potential providers. As well as existing passenger airlines, proposals may be offered by dedicated freight carriers and others in the sector. Innovation will be key to ensuring best results. Supporting passenger airlines to keep key existing routes open will also be considered.

How will the scheme ensure priority freight such as pharmaceuticals are delivered?

· Applicants will be required to set out their approach to ensuring that priority freight such as pharmaceuticals are delivered, and this will be one of the grounds on which their proposals are assessed.

What about repatriation of New Zealanders overseas?

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Proposals will address how they could work with Government to contribute to passenger repatriation along the freight route they provide.


How long will the scheme run for?

· The scheme is proposed to run for at least six months. Initially we expect this to be made by way of grants, but we are likely to move to other forms of support over the period of the scheme.

What accountability / transparency will there be?

· Any provider of air freight services will be able to apply to the scheme. The process involves an evaluation process and a funding agreement which sets out rights and obligations.

If the other part of the aviation assistance package does not use the entire amount allocated to it, can the surplus be used here?

· The Minister of Finance and the Minister of Transport can allocate funding within the $600 million aviation relief package to the places it will deliver the greatest benefit.



